JANUARY 2022

In July of 2018 when | assumed the role of Director of Global Ministries
(now called Associate), | remember thinking and praying a lot about where
God wanted to lead the GMC going forward. One area that kept coming to
mind pertained to our missionaries and a focus on how we care for them.
In January of 2021 we launched Member Care Teams in order to ensure
we are doing our best for them as a sending denomination and sending
churches in regard to their spiritual, emotional, physical, and financial care.
We have since developed a few new avenues to be involved in their lives as
a denomination and churches, as well as seeking to connect our
missionaries to one another in some new ways. | am grateful to the Lord
for how He has brought gifted and caring people to serve on the MCT, and
how our missionaries have responded to these new initiatives.

Another area that has burdened me since | began serving in this capacity
involves the support, connection, and partnership of our international
brothers and sisters with us in the USA and the global EC Church. | have
always enjoyed cross-cultural ministry and I've been blessed to be able to
visit most of the countries where we have churches, but due to Covid-19
and travel issues not all of them. In 2022 as |, Lord willing, complete at least
one visit to each country, the GMC will seek to bring a focus to how the EC
Church USA, and really the global EC Church, can be better connected and
united in our efforts to “Know Christ and Make Him Known." The GMC is
pursuing a goal to have every EC Church in the USA supporting one or
more of our international churches on at least an annual basis. We are
striving to provide material and resources for a regular prayer focus in
worship services, or in other venues for the work being done in the global
EC Church. In addition, we are seeking to utilize technology to bring
together all of our international leaders to meet, talk, share prayer
requests, burdens, and joys in their areas of ministry from around the
globe. I will also pursue identifying a few individuals who can serve on an
International Church Leadership Team to discuss, strategize, pray for, and
implement ways in which the EC Church USA can help bolster the growth
of the kingdom in these locations and beyond. In 2022, these monthly
prayer guides will be an invitation for you to join the GMC in focusing on
the work God is doing, and how we can be participants in His redemptive

story all over creation.
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